
From: Jamie Sayen
To: Machinist, Margaret
Cc: Guinn, William
Subject: Re: KN Monitoring Report 2022
Date: Wednesday, December 28, 2022 12:13:25 PM

EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the
sender.

Thanks Maggie, very helpful.

On Dec 28, 2022, at 12:10 PM, Machinist, Margaret
<Margaret.O.Machinist@dncr.nh.gov> wrote:

Hi Jamie,
We went to all flagged locations of the phragmites and didn’t see any evidence of
plants.  I’m not sure why there weren’t plants in the unsprayed section, unless they did
get sprayed after all by Fish and Game and it was a miscommunication.  We will
continue to monitor annually.  In the spring/summer, we plan to take gps points of the
locations of found plants, which we did not do in the past, however, we did flag
locations and the flagging was still evident.
 
The trail is always closed on October 15 for the season.  Different clubs and areas close
their trails at different times throughout the fall.
 
This last point will have to be something that is discussed further.  The draft minutes
from the last NSCAC meeting should be posted on our website in the next couple of
days.
 
Have a happy New Year. 
Maggie 

From: Jamie Sayen < > 
Sent: Wednesday, December 28, 2022 11:54 AM
To: Machinist, Margaret <Margaret.O.Machinist@dncr.nh.gov>
Cc: Guinn, William <william.t.guinn@dncr.nh.gov>
Subject: Re: KN Monitoring Report 2022
 
EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust
the sender.

Thanks Maggie, 
 
I note that the 2021 KN Compliance report stated that glyphosate was applied to 3 of
the 4 sites where phragmites were detected, and the 2022 report stated that no
phragmites were detected. Was the unsprayed site visited in 2022? If so, what may



have caused the disappearance of phragmites in the unsprayed site?
 
Was KN closed on Oct. 15 because of the issues that prevented comprehensive
maintenance in 2022?
 
Given F&G's ongoing concerns about noise impacts "when song birds are nesting/
fledging and mammals are in the early days of raising young,”  and the report
that 1056 ATVs passed counters on Corridor C-North on the two day period of May 28-
29, 2022, shouldn't KN be closed throughout May and June at a minimum. If CORD
does not close KN at its January 2023 meeting, KN ought to be closed at least until July
1.
 
Happy New Year,
 
Jamie
 
On Wed, Dec 28, 2022 at 10:39 AM Machinist, Margaret
<Margaret.O.Machinist@dncr.nh.gov> wrote:

Hi Jamie,
Attached are the Kelsey Notch report and Westside reports.
 
Thanks,
Maggie 
 

From: Guinn, William <william.t.guinn@dncr.nh.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, December 28, 2022 10:23 AM
To: Jamie Sayen >
Cc: Machinist, Margaret <Margaret.O.Machinist@dncr.nh.gov>
Subject: RE: KN Monitoring Report 2022
 
Hi Jamie,
 
I am copying Maggie so that she may help you.
 
Happy New Year.
 
-Will
 

From: Jamie Sayen < > 
Sent: Wednesday, December 28, 2022 10:07 AM
To: Guinn, William <william.t.guinn@dncr.nh.gov>
Subject: KN Monitoring Report 2022
 
EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust



the sender.

Will,
 
Could you please send me the 2022 Kelsey Notch Monitoring Report? Also, are the
draft minutes available?
 
Thanks and Happy New Year,
 
Jamie




